Committee on Faculty Affairs (CFA)
Minutes of 10/26/05
Amended 11-9-05 
Members (those in attendance are in bold) Sunita Ahlawat, Georgia Arvanitis, Pat Beaber, William Behre, Cynthia Curtis, Henry Fradella, Maureen Gorman, Jean Graham, Sarah Kern, James Lentini, Anne Marie Nicolosi (chair), Thomas Sales
Discussion and Action
I. Minutes of 10-12-05 were approved.

II. The Draft Memorandum (version 3) Revision of Procedures for Allocation Research Reassigned Time was discussed and CFA unanimously agreed to send it to the Steering Committee.

III. Discussion of SOSA Policy Issues (document submitted to CFA by Cindy Curtis) concerning faculty awarded SOSA and Sabbatical in the same academic year. Policy currently states that an applicant awarded both SOSA and Sabbatical may not take both in the same year, but the policy is irregularly enforced. The committee recommends that on the RFP for the Sabbatical there should be a statement that applicant will need to decide which  award he/she will choose as the Sabbatical will otherwise automatically replace the SOSA award. Similar statement could appear on SOSA RFP reminding applicants who may be applying for both. This policy would also apply for Sabbatical applicants who are currently receiving sustained SOSA awards. This year a letter should be sent to the Provost alerting him to enforce the policy that faculty may not take SOSA and Sabbatical in the same year and the lists for awards should be analyzed after awards are given.
IV. SOSA issues that were not resolved and will be discussed next meeting are pushing SOSA to the following year. Members were asked to search archives for past SOSA policies that could inform current discussion.

V. Discussion of issues of other types of leave (maternity, unpaid, etc.) and SOSA in the same year was incomplete.
Respectfully submitted,

Sarah Kern
